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Addendum #2 
RFQ #29-20, Nash St. and Old Clearwater Bay Improvements Consulting Services 

March 19, 2020 
 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the following addendum serves to provide clarification and to 
answer the questions received on RFQ #29-20, Nash St. and Old Clearwater Bay Improvements 
Consulting Services. 
 
Question 1:  Will the city provide any additional survey needed or will the consultant need to 
provide this? 
Answer to Question 1:  If needed for design, the City will provide the consultant 
additional surveys. 
 
Question 2:  Has the city developed hydraulic models of their water and sanitary sewer system. 
If so, what software is used? 
Answer to Question 2:  The City is currently refining both models as part of its 
wastewater collection and potable water master plans.  
 

Question 3:  Does the city have a preferred stormwater modeling software? 
Answer to Question 3:  Interconnected Channel and Pond Routing (ICPR) has been the 

model software used for many watershed updates within the City’s boundaries.  It would 

be a choice for this project to be modeled using the same software.   

 

Question 4:  Does the city have master plans for the stormwater/water system/sanitary sewer 
system? 
Answer to Question 4:  The City does not have master plans for the stormwater but does 

have for water and sanitary sewer systems. See response to question #2 above.     

   

Question 5:  Is it the city’s intent to have sidewalks on both sides of the street? 
Answer to Question 5:  No, the City does not intend to add any additional sidewalks to 

have sidewalks on both sides of the street. 

 

Question 6:  Has the city developed a street/complete street concept plan for these areas? 
Answer to Question 6:  No, the City has not developed a street/complete street concept 

plan. 

 
Question 7:  Will the City consider extending the deadline for the referenced RFQ by 30 days in 
light of the continued spread of COVID 19?   
Answer to Question 7:  We are working closely with our Information Technology 

Department to see if a secure bid document upload is possible during this time.  If we are 

successful, we will issue an addendum, providing direction on how to submit your 
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response to the City electronically.  In the meantime, we are extending the due date of 

this RFQ until April 30, 2020, 10:00A.M., Local Time.  

 
Question 8:  In regards to the RFQ #29-20, Nash St. and Old Clearwater Bay Improvements 

Consulting Services, is it the City’s intent to design / bid both project areas concurrently as one 

contract?  

Answer to Question 8:  It is the City’s intent is to design/bid both project areas 

concurrently as one contract, but the bid package shall be assembled in a manner to 

provide the City needed flexibility to bid them separately, as necessary.   

 
Question 9:  Will survey CAD files be provided? 
Answer to Question 9:  The City will provide the survey to the Consultant in CAD files. 

 
Question 10: Will the City consider allowing submission of the referenced RFQ response 
electronically via email or secure website? 
Answer to Question 10:  Refer to Answer to Question 7 above. 
 
 
 
End of Questions and Answers  
 
 
End of Addenda 
 


